



Cardonald Primary Parent Council Meeting Tuesday 1st December 2020

Attendees	Ronnie Jamieson Peggy McCartney Sharon Corr Susan McLaren Julie Urquhart Heather Murchie Lucy McWilliams David Gildea Lyndsey Seeley John Quinn Mr Coogan - HT Miss Mohd- DHT
Apologies	Mhairi McKenzie Nancy Loftus Amanda Malloy Angela Dickson

Item Discussed	Action Required / Outcome	Action By	Completed Date
Welcomes & Apologies	The meeting was opened by the PC Chair and apologies received read out.	N/A	
Review of Previous Minutes & matters arising	<p>Matters arising</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> At last month's meeting it was agreed that PC would fund 2 runs of a man with a van at a cost of £160, however on the day 3 runs required so it was discussed and agreed on the WhatsApp group that an additional run would be funded so total cost was £240. E-Newsletter- Ronnie asked if there had been any progression with this, Mr Coogan said he hadn't received the email that had been previously sent. Ronnie will send this again. Car Free Zone/Walking Bus – It was agreed that due to the length of time required on this topic that it be discussed possibly in a subgroup. Sharon suggested waiting until the outcome of the next Council car free zone decision in January. <p>There were no other matters arising from previous minutes and minutes were agreed.</p>		
Head Teachers Report	Mr Coogan read out his Head Teacher's Report and a copy will be attached to the minutes.		
School Well Being Plan Update	<p>Miss Mohd gave an update on what is going on within the school.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Prior to lockdown Quarriers were delivering a seasons for growth workshop 		

	<p>with a group of children, this has now resumed with the same group of children so they can complete the workshop. They also run self-esteem groups which the school hope to be able to run, this is mainly working with the upper school.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • PATHS – Teachers are continuing to work with PATHS within the class. The books have arrived for the PATHS library. Dan will be delivering bespoke storytelling sessions. Miss Mohd has found a lockable cabinet for the PATHS library, if the PC order it, we will need to pay VAT, if the school order it it would be VAT free. PC would arrange to transfer the money for the school to order it and the receipt passed on to PC. Miss Mohd has the invoice for the books so will pass this to PC for payment. • Miss Mohd informed that virtual assemblies have started back up. The assemblies celebrate the achievements made by the children and playground awards have been introduced. 						
Treasurers Report							
<p>Opening Balance - £10,820.05</p> <p>Closing Balance - £10,810.86</p>	<p>Julie delivered the November Accounts.</p> <table border="0" data-bbox="846 660 1518 722"> <tr> <td>Deposits</td> <td style="text-align: right;">£990</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Withdrawals</td> <td style="text-align: right;">£999.19</td> </tr> </table> <p>We are still holding the grant money for phase 2 of the playground markings and PATHS library.</p>	Deposits	£990	Withdrawals	£999.19		
Deposits	£990						
Withdrawals	£999.19						
Markings Update	<p>Ronnie has had contact from Komplan, and they are contacting the school with the hope to do the playground markings next week.</p>						
Fundraising Update	<p>Easy Fundraising – We now have 37 supporters and since starting have raised £63.28.</p> <p>Christmas Cards – The cards have not sold as well as we would have hoped, we will continue promoting them over the next few days and they should be in school ready for distribution at the end of this week/start of next week.</p> <p>Decorations – The decorations have sold well, the final amount raised has still to be confirmed. The decorations have been handed into school and should be going out at the end of the week.</p> <p>It seems that some parents are still not aware of our social media channels so Ronnie asked Mr Coogan if it would be ok to get a message out on XPressions. Mr Coogan stated he would be happy to promote all internet</p>						

	channels and reach as many parents as possible.		
IT Group Update	<p>The IT group met and came up with 3 options which were put to the school. The option chosen was to provide devices and sim cards for internet access. At the time of the meeting the sim cards had been received and the tablets and covers coming in the next few days. A report will be completed and sent to Virgin.</p> <p>Vodafone launched an initiative providing sim cards to schools, Ronnie ordered 10, these have not yet been received by school.</p>		
Foodbank	The school are supporting the local foodbank and the children can bring donations to school week beginning 7 th December, boxes will be put outside each classroom for the food to be put into. Donations will be collected by the foodbank on Friday 11 th December.		

Secretary's Enquiries / Emails			
	No enquiries came through on email or social media.		

Communications – Via Email & Social Media	<p>GCPG – Member Nomination</p> <p>Sharon informed the group that Glasgow City Parents Group are recruiting new members and are looking for nominations from Parent Councils. Sharon proposed that Ronnie be put forward for this. This was fully supported by participants at the meeting. Sharon will put forward the nomination to GCPG.</p>		
--	---	--	--

# Any Other Competent Business:			
--	--	--	--

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • iPad – Peggy discussed the iPad and asked whether the pupils will be allowed to take the iPad home as this is happening at other schools. Mr Coogan and Miss Mohd stated that the Digital Learning Leaders have been advised there are a number of issues around allowing them to be taken out of school such as them being damaged and coming in uncharged and the priority is for them to be ready for classroom learning. The difficulty of them not being allowed home at the moment was acknowledged and, in the future,, it may be the iPad will be allowed home but at the moment it has been agreed that they will remain in school as it is still early in the rollout. This will be reviewed and is on the agenda for the Senior Management Team meeting and comments will be fed back at the next meeting. • P7 Hoodies – Julie is taking on responsibility of this as a P7 parent. Orders usually go in in January. • Year Books – Peggy is looking into the year books. • Christmas Activities – Panto has been booked; Julie is awaiting the code which she will send through to the school. Julie informed that the books requested were out of stock, alternatives have been approved and Julie will order these. Dan will send through an invoice for payment. 		
--	--	--	--

<p>Next Parent Council Meeting</p>	<p>Due to the school holidays, there will be no Parent Council meeting in January, PC members will have a catch up on 12th January with the next full Parent Council meeting being held on the first Tuesday in February.</p>
---	--